Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, April 4, 1983

Present: Leslie MacNeil, John Jones, Katherine Ring, Betty Shaw, secretary.

Selectmen met at 7:30 signed checks, intent to cut etc.

Selectmen could find no reason to have had the J. Carriveau property re-assessed this past year. An abatement will be issued for the increase last year.

Mr. Grabowski was in to ask for an abatement. He does not want to pay any part of his taxes toward the library expenses. He is also not in favor of the Monadnock Arts Council andanything foreign to the Town. Les MacNeil explained that the budget was voted in by the people as was the warrant items. J. Jones gave Mr. Grabowski the abatement form and advised him his property will be re-assessed this year. Mr. Grabowski said his taxes are high enough.

Mr. Mike Salera from Hancock Estates spoke to the selectmen about his North Branch property. Sub. division was approved in 1973. Since that time he has done some work on the road. He may be interested in developing the road or have a party interested in buying the property. He has asked the selectmen just what he will have to do to improve the road enough for the Town to take it over. There is a question as to weather he will have to go before the Planning Board again since nothing has been done in several years. He will be given an answer sometime after the next planning board meeting.

The new town truck has been ordered. It will be yellow and the total cost to the Town will be \$16,000.

Mr. Ross Flemings has sent in his inventory for the year with a notation that it is a summer residence. On these grounds, he has lost his elderly exemption.

Minute Men Council will need a new agreement. They have offered \$800 in lieu of taxes. They will be mailed a bill and given an abatement for the balance of the taxes due. This was agreed by all three selectmen. The contract will be good for the next five years.

Dot Durgin had spoken to K. Ring in regard to having a nephew admitted to Conval High. He has moved in with her from Georgia. Once she has a temporary custody from the courts.

It was decided to go with PSB for the NOW account.

Lloyd was in and questions came up on the Sewer project. Lloyd will check with George Carlson as to when money can be expected for the final payment of the FANN note. It is due on April 7th. and will be extended for an additional 30 days.